Notes LMPTO Meeting – 02/27/18
ATTENDEES:

 Jeff Jones

Bri Bigalke

Jason Miller
            Gabe Hackett
 Kathy Cook

Pam Casey 

Tina Bohnsack
Liz Barnes
 
SCHOOL BOARD/PRINCIPAL UPDATE:
The school board is currently working to find a new superintendent.  The board is working with a firm to coordinate with administrators, teachers and local citizens to prioritize what skills are important in the new superintendent for our district.  Candidates have until March 5th to submit resumes for consideration.  

The school board is considering a third calendar version for the 2018-2019 school year.  Voting by the school board for one of the three options will be soon.  All options can be seen on the district web site and any concerns should be addressed to the board.  One consideration from the leadership committee at LME would be to move spring conferences and spring break to February.  
Grandparents Day this year will be afternoon only.

TEACHER UPDATE:
Teachers had no issues to bring to the PTO.  
TREASURER UPDATE:

Allocation of funds was discussed.  A revised performance sheet has been made available with updated totals.  After the success of the fall fundraiser, there is a higher amount in the treasury than what was originally budgeted.  Additional areas the PTO decided to fund include 15 recess coats for a total of $975, a new iPad for the art department for $329, an increase to the music department for support choir music and a larger sum for the gifted and talented program due to the number of students served.  After these additional allocations, there is still a sizeable amount to use for the school.   Suggestions are welcome to the PTO.
A reminder to staff submitting receipts for reimbursement; when ordering online, ensure the receipts show the price for each item and not just the total.  This helps in case of audit.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

Popcorn Wednesday will be March 7th.  
Spring Book Fair March 19th-23rd.  

Spring Conference Dinner for teachers March 20th.    
Next PTO meeting April 24th.  Board member nominations.

COLOR RUN:

Thursday May 24th.  Discussion for the color run was tabled till the next PTO meeting.  
NEXT PTO MEETING: April 24th, 2018 at 6:30pm (PLEASE NOTE NO MARCH PTO MEETING DUE TO SPRING BREAK)
